OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Tree Commission of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a
regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the: TREE COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Date /Time: Wednesday, Auqust 14, 2013 @ 6:30 p.m.

Location: Hall of Fame Room/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)

Members: Jay Schotzko, Kevin Short, Dave Moyer, John Archer, Bonnie Kennedy, Alderperson Tom Selsor, Urba

Item #
1

Item #
2
3
4

Item #
5

O 0 N

cc:

Forester Randy Nelson, Street Department Foreman Rick Gullickson, Stoughton Utilities Director Bob
Kardasz and Mayor Donna Olson

CALL TO ORDER
Communications

OLD BUSINESS

EAB Plan — Treatment and Permit

ATC Grant Application

Street Department Budgeting & Staffing Needs (Letter from Jay)

NEW BUSINESS

Approve July 10, 2013 Minutes

Heggestad Crabapple Arboretum — Response
Clarification on — Ord 64-14(f) (Jay)

Raffle Review, Suggestions and Discussion
Future Agenda Items

ADJOURNMENT

Mayor Donna Olson (Packet) - email
Council Members

Leadership Teams

City Clerk (Packet) - email

Debbie Myren (e-mail)

Matthew Dregne, City Attorney (e-mail)
Robert Kardasz (e-mail)

Maria Hougan (e-mail)

Sean Grady (email)

Deb Blaney

Bill Livick (email)

Stoughton Newspaper

WI State Journal / Capital Times

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be
locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if
you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.




Permit Application

Pesticide applications permit for municipally owned trees

City of Stoughton
515 South Fourth Street
Stoughton W!1 53589
608.873.6303

Please complete and return to the City of Stoughton Street Dept. for consideration

Company: Phone:

Address: City: State: Zip:
Applicator License No:

Tree address:

Adjacent Property Owner: Phone:

Type of tree: DBH:

Type of Treatment:

Product, Chemical:

EPA No:

Application Type/Rate:

Date/Time of Application:

Signature (Home Owner):

Signature (applicator):

*Approval based on city inspection

*Trees must exhibit structural soundness

*Pesticide permit may be revoked at any time

*Permit must be renewed every two years

Authorization:

Date:

Permit Expires on:

(Permit may be renewed by the City Forester at his/her discretion)

NOTE: If tree is found positive for infection(s) this permit may be voided and tree removed.






Dear Mayor Olson,

As a member of the Tree Commission of Stoughton, I think it is necessary to give the
issue of staffing in the Streets Department closer consideration. As I see it today, we
have one person designated to forestry duties about half time. Because of the short
staffing, they are required to fill in where needed many days. I realize that the other work
is important and necessary, but the urban forest needs our help. We have trees that are
hazardous and ones in desperate need of pruning. We would like to begin a pruning
routine of the street trees. This would be scheduled annual maintenance of the trees and
would allow us to prune and assess each tree at least once every five years. The city
forester, Randy Nelson, would be able to complete the work and train the staff if given
the necessary time and resources. I believe that most of the equipment needed for tree
maintenance duties is already in house. We just need the people to use it. I would like to
recommend a forestry staff of at least three full time employees and possibly some
seasonal help over the summer months. These additional staff members would have to be
included in the next budget process. These additional employees will really be necessary
when the emerald ash borer comes to Stoughton and many trees will have to be removed.
They will also be available for snow and ice removal during the winter months. The Tree
Commission and the City of Stoughton recognize the importance of a healthy urban
forest as it brings economic, recreational, aesthetic, environmental, and community
benefits to the city. Please consider the value of trees in our community and how we can
enhance our urban forest with the addition of staff to the Streets Department. Thank you
for all the work that you do for the City of Stoughton and considering the options and
opportunities to enhance our community.

Sincerely,

Jay Schotzko
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STAFFING

Maintenance on trees in the past has been performed as time allowed in the winter. On an annual
basis, the city prunes 600 trees, removes 45-50 trees and replants between 70-90 trees. Trees of all
sizes should receive beneficial pruning including trees less than 6” that are designated as “training
prunes.’

The city uses a zone system of maintenance for snowplowing that can be used for tree maintenance
also. Adjacent snowplowing routes can be combined to make five zones for forestry purposes. The first
areas that should be addressed include an area between E Milwaukee and W Wilson from Van Buren to
the railroad tracks. These two zones should receive forestry services first due to the high density of
large diameter trees located there.

Stoughton does not have a designated forestry department; however they have a forestry program
within the Street Department that is under the direction of a Street Superintendent. Stoughton hired a
forester that is an ISA Certified Arborist and his duties include responding to public requests, planning
and preparing work orders for the streets crew.

The Street Department crew and forester perform a wide variety of tasks, only one of which is forestry.
The Stoughton Utility performs work under power lines including pruning and removing tree to the
trunk. The city is responsible for removing the trunk and stump grinding at that point. The Street
Department crew has performed nearly all work in the past. The city forester is dedicated to forestry as
time allows. Most work is completed during the winter months on an as-needed or time-allowed basis
with varying crew members dedicating varying times to the work.

A schedule of activities (attachment 1) has been developed based on inventory findings and is broken
into two categories. The first two years of the program include one-time only activities such as removals
and high priority pruning’s identifies during the inventory. Beginning in the third year, the city will begin
its routine maintenance program in earnest. All three years have similar time and monetary
investments, but the routine activities will occur annually in perpetuity and so will be the focus of this
discussion.

While the city prunes a portion of its trees sporadically, it is not pruning all of its trees as frequently or
on a regular basis as recommended. To achieve maximum health and tree longevity, each tree should
receive a pruning/inspection once every five years. The budgets discussed in this plan are based on this
five-year cycle. However, some communities have extended their pruning cycle to seven years as a
means to lower annual budgets. While the five year cycle is ideal, it is acceptable to prune on a seven
year basis.

All trees under 6” in diameter should receive a pruning once every third year until it can no longer be
pruned from the ground. The following chart pinpoints the current level of maintenance and the
recommended level of maintenance.





Routine Activities

Activity Current  Projected
Routine removals 53 88
Routine/training pruning 600 865
Tree Planting 96 185
Tree Monitoring varies 281

The city is understaffed to perform all aspects of its necessary forestry operations. It will need to hire at
least one additional staff member to adequately perform the actual work duties identified in this plan.
The forester will still be staffed to answer customer calls, meet with residents and perform special
inspections.

Typically, forestry work is performed periodically throughout the year with busy seasons including
winter (pruning and removal) and spring (planting). Additionally, for safety and effectiveness most
activities necessitate a minimum three person crew. While the additional employee should have
forestry qualifications including ISA (International Society of Arboriculture) certification, they will most
likely be used during the off-season for other street department activities. Hiring an additional
employee will allow additional and necessary forestry work to be completed and will also assist with
routine street department activities. Additional duties identified in the plan that will need to be
completed annually include: planting and additional 89 trees, pruning an additional 265 trees, removing
an additional 35 trees and monitoring an additional 281 trees. The total time required to complete all of
the recommended activities is 2,384 hours (0r298 days). When EAB arrives and an additional 1300 trees
will need to be removed, the city will be even shorter staffed and the City may want to consider hiring
two additional employees at this time so that they will be able to deal with the additional workload
generated by EAB. This employee should be hired as quickly as budgets allow due to the additional
forestry activities that will begin in 2009 and the impending arrival of EAB.

With a tree population of well over 5,000 and the additional work duties and tree removals identified,
Stoughton should allow the urban forester at least 16 hours of work weekly. The demand on his time
will increase greatly as work begins to occur more rapidly and in a more timely fashion.

A category exists that identifies trees that need additional monitoring. These are trees that are declining
or are beginning to exhibit progressive defects such as decay and dieback. There were 281 trees that
need monitoring. This activity should be completed by an ISA Certified Arborist.

Additionally, any employee that will be completing forestry work should receive consistent training on
proper procedures. As well as equipment training these employees should receive training on:
removals, proper pruning procedures, construction damage and proper tree planting techniques so that
they can supervise contracted tree planting and construction crews. Sources of training include: WAA
(Wisconsin Arborist Association) workshops (held annually in fall), WAA annual conference (held
annually in late January), WI DNR annual workshops (held annually in late summer) or thru private
instruction by an experiences consulting forester.






Tree Commission Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, July 10, 2013 at 6:30 PM
Hall of Fame Room at City Hall, 381 E Main, Stoughton, Wi

Members Present: Tom Selsor, John Archer, Jay Schotzko, Bonnie Kennedy, Dave Moyer, Bob Kardasz
and Randy Nelson

Absent & Excused: Kevin Short and Rick Gullickson

Guest: David Kneebone

Call to order: Meeting called to order at 6:30 PM by Schotzko

1) Communications: 1) Nelson discussed a grant from Amencan Transmission Co. (ATC) for tree
planting that he thought the Commission should apply for. $5,000 is the top amount that can be
requested. There is no matching amount needed from the city. The deadline for applying is September
30, 2013 with the commission stating the sooner the better in order to get the grant. Committee
instructed staff to fill out application and submit ASAP. 2) Nelson presented information from an
EAB seminar that he attended regarding a natural product to be injected mto Ash frees to save them
from the ash borer. This item is to be placed on the August agenda.

2) Review updated Tree Planting List: After a short diécuséxOn staff was instructed to bold the words on
the web page in the first paragraph “this is not an all /ncluswe list”. Also more trees will be combined
into a single category and defined appropriately.

3) Stoughton Landmarks Commission Request for assistance on an ordinance for historical trees:
The Tree Commission members were concerned about the following: Definitions, private land and
enforcement, creating an ordinance — perhaps a pohcy would be better, not a project that the Tree
Comm. should do. Conclusion: A list of questions will be developed and information from other cities
will be sent to the Landmark Committee for them to work on an ordinance, keep the Tree Comm.
informed of their progress and submit when finished.

4) Approval of minutes from May 8, 2013 méetinq: Motion by Selsor, seconded by Archer to approve
the minutes. Carried 5-0.

5) Ordinance 66-904(13) Chapter 78: The commission agreed that developers should be given points
for tree planting in front yards of new developments with smaller parkrows. This would allow a much
nicer tree to be planted and increased survival rates without the stress of being trimmed due to
limitations imposed in smaller areas. Committee members will bring new verbage to August meeting
and changes will be made and submitted.

6) Black Locust Discussion: The DNR considers the common thorny Black Locust tree (Robinia
pseudoacacia) as an invasive species so the Tree Commission will recognize this designation. There
should be no planting of this particular tree within the city limits and will be added to the banned list of
trees. The trees reported by a resident have been marked and the situation will be handled.

7) Heggestad Crabapple Arboretum Discussion: Schotzko met with Mayor Olson regarding the
crabapple arboretum project not being completed by the contract date, concerns with what was written
in the scope of work that has been over looked and numerous other issues. The final landscape design
and identification plan has never been submitted. The Commission would like this plan ASAP!!
Schotko stated that McKay Nurseries would like to plant five (5) pairs of new varieties a year until the
needed amount is planted. The commission would like as many of the trees as possible be planted
with the original varieties as agreed upon by December 1, 2013. With that said, it is realized that some






varieties may not be available and will take some time to get or not available anymore. If that is the
situation those trees need to be planted by May 15, 2014. Also there needs to be a discussion on the
number of trees that still need to be planted as there is a substantial discrepancy. A final signed
contract was never submitted to the Street Department/Tree Commission. At this time the Tree
Commission is requesting a copy of this contract for the records. Motion by Selsor, seconded by
Archer to recommend to Mayor Olson to contact Nelson Global/McKay Nurseries to address the
contract issues and ensure the immediate completion of the final landscape design including
the labeling of the trees that have already been transplanted. The final planting completion
date to be set at May 15, 2014. Motion carried 5-0.

8) Raffle Review, Suggestions and Discussion: --- Tabled for August agenda.

9) Discussion on word changes — Ord 64-14(f) & Article XI 14-311: Nelson suggested these
ordinances be revisited due to corrective wording changes as the two ordinances should have the
same wording and there were discrepancies. The wording in Ord 64-14 (f) will be written into Article XI
14-311 as follows “it shall be unlawful for any person to engage in the business of pruning, removing,
spraying or otherwise treating trees or woody plants within the city without first producing evidence of
certification/license before the city” staff was directed to make the changes and resubmit to Council.

10) Future Agenda Items: EAB Plan & Treatments, Crabapple Arboretum, ATC grant application,

Motion by Selsor seconded by Moyer to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 p.m. Respectfully submitted 7/11/13, Vickie
Erdahl - Staff ;






Viclkie Erdahi

From: Karl Manthe

Sent: Thursday, July 25, 2013 7:52 AM

To: Rick Gullickson; Randy Nelson; Vickie Erdahl
Subject: FW: Crabapple Arboretum

fyi

From: Rodney ], Scheel

Sent: Wednesday, July 24, 2013 4:05 PM
To: Karl Manthe

Cc: Michael Stacey

Subject: FW: Crabapple Arboretum

FYI

Rodney Scheel

City of Stoughton

Director of Planning & Development
608.873.6619
rischeel@ci.stoughton.wi.us

From: Todd Kane [mailto:todd.kane@nelsonglobalproducts.com]
Sent: Wednesday, July 24, 2013 2:03 PM

To: eseidl@mckaynursery.com

Cc: Donna Olson; Rodney J. Scheel

Subject: RE: Crabapple Arboretum

Eric, can you provide a plan (Key Planjthat would show all remaining trees as well as what has been planted. The city
would like to review this before we move forward with the planting of the remaining trees.

Thanks,
Todd

From: Eric Seidl [mailto:eseidl@mckaynursery.com]
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2013 9:49 AM

To: Todd Kane

Subject: Crabapple Arboretum

Here is a breakdown of the remaining work and what has been billed to date. All prices include tax.
Original contract was $35,179.84. We are now looking at a price of $32,679.91. Please verify your records.

Work completed, Total of 73 trees- Cost of $20705.66:

o Per Task 1, all has been completed except for the Key Plan. $1750 Billed ($250 Remains)
e Transplanting of Crabapple Trees- 23 Small, 32 Large crabapple trees

o Watering and Mulching of initial trees $1875.00

o 17 Crabapples Planted $1,275.00

Work to be completed, planting of 50 Trees for a total of $11,974.25. In addition we will provide a
final plan and key/ brochure/map for the site.

For the remaining trees, we have the following availability. I still highly recommend planting for diversity
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for health and longevity.

Amelanchier Autumn Brilliance
Beech Purple Fountain Weeping
Peashrub Walker's Weeping
Crab Candymint

Crab Coralburst

Crab Donald Wyman

Crab Golden Raindrops

Crab Lollipop

Crab Louisa Pink Weeping
Crab Mary Potter

Crab Pink Spires

Crab Purple Prince

Crab Red Splendor

Crab Sugartyme

Crab Tina

Hawthorn Thomless

Hawthorn Winter King
Hydrangea PeeGee tree #10
Lilac Ivory Silk

Lilac Palabin tree

Magnolia Royal Star #5
Mountainash

Pear Cleveland Select
Nannyberry Viburnum tree form

Eric P. Seidl, LEED-AP

Sales Director

MCKAY NURSERY COMPANY
750 S. Monroe Street Waterloo, WI 53594
(P)920.478.2121 (C) 608.843.0030
(F)920.478.3615

www,mckaynursery.com

Ylease consider the eny omment betore printing this el






MEMO

DATE: June 5, 2013
TO: Tree Commission Members
FROM: Vickie Erdahl, Staff Member

Tree Commission

SUBJECT:  Raffle Ticket Sales & Discussion

Total sales of tickets were $1,032.00. This amount does not include the $250.00 donation
that we received from the American Transmission company.

Total costs involved were $ 423.00 which covered the carvers and the printing of the tickets
themselves.

Suggestions made and some ideas we could consider:
Having a cash drawing — set and amount or use different color tickets

Starting earlier as people donated more items and members did not know so could
have sold more tickets

Ask more businesses to donate
Have at a different time
More desirable location

Whether we are going to attempt to do this again — would need to hold back some of
the monies earned this year.

Anything else??7?

Attached is a list of winners and prizes

S:A\Tree CommissionjRaffle Event





